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4386 Lease

The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago and St. Louis Railroad Company to the Penn.
Ry. Company.

This indenture made and executed in duplicate original the 26th day of March, in
the year of our Lord One Thousand Nine Hundred and Twenty-one (A. D. 1921),
between The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago and St. Louis Rai1road Company, a
consolidated corporation of the states of Pennsylvania, West Virginia, Ohio,
Indiana and Illinois (hereinafter called "Lessor"), party of the first part, and
The Pennsylvania Railroad Company, a corporation of the State of Pennsylvania
(hereinafter called "Lessee"), party of the second part:
     Whereas, The Lessor owns and operates, and leases and operates, certain
railroads, hereinafter described, which connect directly or by means of
intervening lines with the railroads of the Lessee, and which form therewith
continuous routes for the transportation of persons and property; and
     Whereas, It is deemed desirable and advantageous that the railroads and
property of the Lessor, owned and operated by it, should be leased to and
thereafter operated by the Lessee, and that the leasehold interests in railroads
leased to and operated by it as well as all agency, trackage, or other operating
contracts or agreements, should be assigned and transferred to and vested in the
Lessee, in order that the said railroads embraced in the said leases or included
in the said agency, trackage, or other operating contracts or agreements, may be
thereafter also operated by the Lessee; Now, therefore,
     This indenture witnesseth, That the Lessor for and in consideration of the
rents, covenants and agreements hereinafter mentioned, reserved and contained on
the part of the Lessee to be fully and faithfully paid, kept and performed, hath
granted, demised and leased, and by these presents doth grant, demise and lease
unto the Lessee all and singular the railroads owned and operated by the Lessor
situate in the states of Pennsylvania, West Virginia, Ohio, Indiana and
Illinois, and comprising the following:
     A. The railroad of the Lessor generally described and known as its main
line, beginning at its terminus in the city of Pittsburgh, County of Allegheny,
on the center line of Smithfield Street extended, at the west end of the
Steubenville Extension of the Pennsylvania Railroad, and connecting therewith
and extending through the Counties of Allegheny and Washington, State of
Pennsylvania; the Counties of Brooke and Hancock, State of West Virginia; the
Counties of Jefferson, Harrison, Tuscarawas, Coshocton, Muskingum, Licking,
Franklin, Madison, Union, Champaign, Miami, Darke and Preble, State of Ohio; the
Counties of Wayne, Henry, Hancock, Marion, Hendricks, Putnam, Clay and Vigo,
State of Indiana; and the Counties of Clark, Cumberland, Effingham, Fayette,
Bond, Madison and St. Claire, State of Illinois; a distance of 615.33 miles,
more or less, to its western terminus at centerline of Missouri Avenue in the
City of East St. Louis, St. Clair County, Illinois; also from Bradford, Miami
County, State of Ohio, through the Counties of Miami and Darke, State of Ohio;
and the Counties Randolph, Jay, Blackford, Grant, Miami, Cass, Pulaski, Starke,
La Porte, Porter and Lake, State of Indiana; to its western terminus at North
Canal Street, City of Chicago, County of Cook, State of Illinois; a distance of
231.49 miles, more or less; also from Rendcomb Junction, Hamilton County, Ohio,
through the counties of Hamilton and Butler, State of Ohio, to a junction with
the B. & 0. R. R. at Hamilton, Butler County, Ohio; a distance of 24.48 miles
more or less; also from a junction with the B. & 0. R. R. at New River Junction,
Butler County, Ohio, through Butler County, Ohio, and Wayne County, Indiana, to
East of Richmond Junction, Wayne County, Indiana; a distance of 39.27 miles,
more or less; also from West of Richmond Junction, Wayne County, Indiana,



through the Counties of Wayne, Henry, Madison, Tipton, Howard, and Cass, State
of Indiana, to Anoka Junction, Cass County, State of Indiana; a distance of
102.56 miles, more or less; also from south line of South St., Indianapolis,
Marion County, Indiana, through the Counties of Marion, Johnson, Bartholomew,
Jackson, Scott and Clarke, State of Indiana, to north abutment of Ohio River
Bridge, Clarksville, Clark County, State of Indiana; a distance of 108.46 miles,
more or less; also from Rockville, County of Parke; State of Indiana, through
the Counties of Parke, Montgomery Boone, Clinton, Carroll, Cass, Fulton,
Marshall and St. Joseph, State of Indiana, to South Bend, St. Joseph County,
Indiana; a distance of 159.93 miles, more or less; also from Logansport Cass
County, Indiana, through the Counties of Cass, Miami, Wabash, Kosciusko,
Whitely, Allen, Noble and De Kalb, State of Indiana, to Butler, DeKalb County,
Indiana; a distance of 93.10 miles more or less; also from center of westbound
main track of Belt Railroad, Indianapolis, Marion County, Indiana, through the
counties of Marion, Hendricks, Morgan, Owen, Greene and Knox, State of Indiana,
to Vincennes, Knox County, Indiana; a distance of 115.42 miles, more or less.
     B. The following lines of railroad which connect or extend from said main
line or branches, or connections thereof, and whose termini and length are as
stated:
     1. Rosslyn Connection Branch, extending from Rosslyn to Lewis Run Junction,
all in Allegheny County, State of Pennsylvania, a distance of 0.99 mile, more or
less.
     2. Junction No. 1. Connection Branch, extending from Lewis Run Junction to
Junction No. 1, South of Carnegie, all in Allegheny County, State of
Pennsylvania,
     3. Chartiers Branch, extending from Carnegie, Allegheny County,
Pennsylvania, through the counties of Allegheny and Washington, State of
Pennsylvania, to Main Street, Washington, Washington County, Pennsylvania, a
distance of 23.62 miles, more or less.
     4. Bridgeville and McDonald Branch, extending from Bridgeville, Allegheny
County, Pennsylvania, to Reissing, Washington County, Pennsylvania, a distance
of 7.5 miles, more or less.
     5. Millers Run Extension Branch, extending from Cecil to Bishop, all in
Washington County, State of Pennsylvania, a distance of 1.10 miles, more or
less.
     6. Westland Branch, extending from Houston to Westland, all in Washington
County, State of Pennsylvania, a distance of 5.02 miles, more or less.
     7. Palanka Branch, extending from Houston to Palanka, all in Washington
County, State of Pennsylvania, a distance of 1.63 miles, more or less.
     8. Burgetts Branch, extending from "RS" Tower, Washington County,
Pennsylvania, to Atlasburg, Washington County, Pennsylvania, a distance of 4.19
miles, more or less.
     9. Laneloth Branch, extending from Langeloth Junction, Washington County,
Pennsylvania, to Studa, Washington County, Pennsylvania, a distance of 6.56
miles, more or less.
     10. Hickory Branch, extending from Hickory Junction, Burgettstown,
Washington County, Pennsylvania, to Cherry Valley, Washington County, a distance
of 3.99 miles, more or less.
     11. New Cumberland Branch, extending from New Cumberland Junction, Brooke
County, West Virginia, to Chester, Hancock County, State of West Virginia, a
distance of 22.19 miles, more or less.
     12. Wheeling Branch, extending from Wheeling Junction, Brooke County, West
Virginia, to Benwood, Marshall County, West Virginia, a distance of 28.02 miles,
more or less.
     13. Cadiz Branch, extending from Cadiz Juntion, Harrison County, Ohio, to
Cadiz, Harrison County, Ohio, a distance of 7.94 miles, more or less.



     14. Cambridge City Branch, extending from "DJ" Tower, Henry County,
Indiana, through the Counties of Henry, Fayette, Rush, Shelby, Bartholomew State
of Indiana, to Columbus, Bartholomew County, Indiana, a distance of 62.01 miles,
more or less.
     15. Madison Branch, extending from Columbus, Bartholomew County, Indiana,
through Jennings County, to Madison, Jefferson County, Indiana, a distance of
44.95 miles, more or less.
     16. New Albany Branch, extending from Ohio Falls Tower, Clark County,
Indiana, to New Albany, Floyd County, Indiana, a distance of 4.61 miles, more or
less.
     17. Jeffersonville Branch, extending from Jeffersonville Junction, Clark
County, Indiana, to Wall Street, Jeffersonville, Clark County, Indiana, a
distance of 1.51 miles, more or less.
     18. Effner Branch, extending from Logansport, Cass County, Indiana, through
the Counties of Cass, White, Jasper and Newton, State of Indiana, to Illinois
State Line, Effner, Newton County, Indiana, a distance of 60.34 miles, more or
less.
     19. Muncie Branch, extending from Converse, Miami County, Indiana, through
the Counties of Miami, Grant and Delaware, State of Indiana to Muncie, Delaware
County, Indiana, a distance of 43.02 miles, more or less.
     20. Eagle Creek Connection Branch, extending from Indianapolis to Maywood,
all in Marion County, State of Indiana, a distance of 3.04 miles, more or less.
     21. Greene County Coal Branch, extending from Bushrod, Greene County,
through the Counties of Greene and Sullivan, State of Indiana, to Dugger,
Sullivan County, Indiana, a distance of 11.88 miles, more or less.
     22. Summit Branch, extending from a junction with Greene County Coal Branch
to terminus, all in Greene County, State of Indiana, a distance of 2.90 miles,
more or less.
     23. Superior Branch, extending from a junction with Greene County Coal
Branch to terminus in Sullivan county, State of Indiana, a distance of 4.27
miles, more or less.
     24. Centrepoint Branch, extending from Knightsville to Centrepoint, all in
Clay County, State of Indiana, a distance of 8.16 miles, more or less.
     25. Dewey Cutoff Branch, extending from Terre Haute to Dewey, all in Vigo
County, State of Indiana, a distance of 2.95 miles, more or less.
     26. Wye connections between Effner Branch and South Bend Division main line
at Logansport, Cass County, State of Indiana, having a total length of 1.08
miles, more or less.
     All the heretofore described lines of railroad, with their extensions,
branches and connections, having a total length, exclusive of sidings, and
including 1.02 miles from East Street to West Street, Indianapolis, Indiana, of
1,856.04 miles, more or less.
     Together with all the sidings, extensions and branches thereof or therefrom
now existing or hereafter at any time during the continuance of this lease
located and constructed or acquired as part of, or for use in connection with,
any of the several railroads hereinbefore mentioned, and all stations, depots,
shops, buildings, appurtenances and property of whatsoever kind and wheresoever
situate now owned by or which may hereafter at any time during the continuance
of this lease be constructed or acquired by the Lessor and which may be
appurtenant to, and for use in connection with, any of the several railroads
hereinbefore mentioned, and all the cars, locomotives and other equipment or
rolling stock of the lessor, and also all its corporate rights, franchises and
privileges necessary to be enjoyed and exercised by the lessee for the proper
maintenance and use, operation and management of the railroads and property
hereby demised, including the right to fix and establish from time to time, and
to collect, receive and appropriate to the Lessee's own use all tolls, rates and
charges for the transportation of persons, property and mails, and also all



other income and revenues of the Lessor of every kind and description; Provided
always, however, that nothing herein contained shall operate to grantor demise
the franchise to be a corporation possessed by the Lessor, or any other right,
privilege or franchise which is or many be necessary to fully preserve the
corporate existence or organization of the Lessor.
     And the Lessor, for and in consideration of the rents, covenants and
agreements of the Lessee hereunder, hath assigned, transferred and set over, and
by these presents doth assign, transfer and set over, unto the Lessee:
     (a) The indenture, or agreement and lease, bearing date the 23rd day of
February, A. D. 1870, between The Little Miami Railroad Company, a corporation
of the State of Ohio, The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati and St. Louis Railway Company
(a predecessor in interest and now a constituent part by consolidation of the
Lessor) and The Pennsylvania Railroad Company, and any and all agreements or
leases included in, modifying, adding or pertinent to, or connected with the
said lease of February 23, 1870; and a11 the right, title and interest of the
less or therein or in and to the railroads so demised, extending into and from
the City of Cincinnati, Ohio, to and into the cities of Zenia, Columbus,
Springfield and Dayton, Ohio, and Richmond, Indiana.
     (b) The indenture of lease, bearing date the 1st day of October, A. D.
1892, by and between Terre Haute and Peoria Railroad Company, a corporation of
the State of Illinois, and The Terre Haute and Indianapolis Railroad Company (a
predecessor in interest and now a constituent part by consolidation of the
Lessor); and all the right, title and interest of the lessor therein or in and
to the railroad so demised, extending from Farmdale, Illinois, to Maroa; also
from Decatur Junction to the Indiana state line near Farrington in the County of
Clark, state of Illinois.
     (c) The indenture or agreement and lease bearing date of December 10th, A.
D. 1879, between the Evansville & Terre Haute Railroad Company (now a part of
the Chicago & Eastern Illinois Railroad Company) and the Terre Haute &
Logansport Railroad Company (now a part of The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago &
St. Louis Railroad Company), both corporations of the state of Indiana, and any
and all agreements or leases included in, modifying, adding or pertinent to, or
connected with said lease of December l0th, 1879; and all the right, title and
interest of the Lessor therein or to the railroads so demised, extending in to
and from the City of Terre Haute, Indiana, to and into the corporation of
Rockville, Indiana.
     (d) All the right, title and interest of the Lessor in all agency,
trackage, or other operating contracts or agreements, now existing or hereafter
entered into, relating to, affecting or connected with the use, operation or
management of the said railroads, or any parts thereof, which contracts or
agreements, as well as the leases herein before specifically recited, are hereby
assigned and transferred unto the Lessee, expressly under and subject to all the
terms and conditions thereof, as fully and effectively as though specifically
enumerated herein.
     To Have and to Hold, the said railroads, property and premises hereinbefore
mentioned and hereby demised, or intended so to be, with all and every their
appurtenances, unto the Lessee, its successors and assigns, to and for the
proper use and behoof of the Lessee, its successors and assigns, for and during
the full term of nine hundred and ninety-nine (999) years from and including the
first day of January, in the year of our Lord one thousand nine hundred and
twenty-one (A. D. 1921), and the leasehold interests hereby assigned for the
unexpired term thereof, the Lessee, its successors and assigns, yielding and
paying therefor unto the Lessor, its successors and assigns, in each and every
year during the continuance of this lease the yearly rent hereinafter specified,
and keeping and performing all and singular the covenants and agreements herein
after set forth to be by the Lessee kept and performed.



     ARTICLE FIRST. The annual rent hereby reserved shall be and comprise the
sums in this Article specified, and the Lessee covenants and agrees that it wil1
pay the same to the Lessor during the continuance of this lease at the times and
in the manner following in lawful money of the United States of America, except
when the payment to be made is intended to provide for payments which the Lessor
has stipulated to make in gold coin, in which case the payment by the Lessee
shall be made in such gold coin;
     1. A Sum equivalent to four per centum (4%) per annum on the par value
($100, per share) of the ful1 shares of the Lessor's issued and outstanding
capital stock amounting on December 31, 1920, to 847,003 shares, and not
including capital stock scrip issued by the Lessor, amounting to $1,657.50, and
unconverted capital stock of constituent companies having a conversion value of
$158,153.58, until December 31, 1925. If capital stock scrip or unconverted
capital stock shall be converted into full shares of the Lessor's capital stock
prior to December 31, 1925, four per centum (4%) per annum shall be paid thereon
until the said last named date.  After December 31, 1925, there shall be paid a
sum equivalent to five per centum (5%) per annum on the par value of the full
shares of the Lessor's then issued and outstanding capital stock.  If capital
stock scrip or unconverted capital stock of constituent companies shall be
converted into full shares of the Lessor's capital stock after December 31,
1925, five per centum (5%) per annum shall be paid thereon.  Also a sum
equivalent to such percentage on any additional capital stock that may with the
approval of the Lessee be issued by the Lessor after January 1, 1921, as shall
have been agreed upon by the Lessor and the Lessee at or prior to the date of
the issuance thereof.  Such sums shall be paid in each and every year during the
continuance of this lease in half-yearly installments on the twentieth day of
July and the twentieth day of January, the first half yearly installment to be
paid on the twentieth day of July, 1921. Said half yearly installments shall be
paid without deduction for or on account of any taxes which now are, or may at
any time hereafter be, lawfully imposed by the United States, or the States of
Pennsylvania, West Virginia, Ohio, Indiana and Illinois, upon the stockholders
of the Lessor or any of them (other than an income tax on the stockholder levied
by the Government of the United States) in respect to the capital stock of the
Lessor or dividends upon, or income derived therefrom or any of the shares
thereof, or upon such capital stock or the dividends upon or income derivable
therefrom, so far as such taxes shall be payable or collectable through the said
Lessor or the said Lessee, or any officer or agent of either, or shall be in any
lawful manner required to be collected or paid through either the Lessee or
Lessor, or any officer or agent of either, before the actual receipt of such
dividends by such stockholders; it being the true intent and meaning of these
presents that the said sum shall at all times here after be and remain
applicable to and be applied and disbursed by the Lessor as a dividend fund for
its stockholders, when and as from time to time received as herein provided,
without any deduction or abatement on account of any such taxes, and that every
such tax shall be paid by the Lessee in addition thereto, except an income tax
on the stockholder levied by the Government of the United States above referred
to.
     2. A further sum in each and every year, sufficient to enable the Lessor to
provide for and pay at the proper times all installments of interest, and of
Sinking Funds, when and as the same become due and payable, on its bonded and
other indebtedness, as well that now outstanding as that which may, with the
approval in writing of the Lessee, be here after issued; and also such taxes as
the Lessor shall be required to pay on or in respect to such bonded or other
indebtedness; the present bonded indebtedness being as follows on December 31,
1920, viz:
     Terre Haute & Indianapolis Railroad Company Consolidated First Mortgage 5%
Bonds, due July 1, 1925,             1,899,000.00



     Chartiers Railway Company First Mortgage 3 1/2% Bonds, due October 1, 1931.
625,000.00
     Chicago, St. Louis & Pittsburgh Railroad Company Consolidated Mortgage 5%
bonds, due October 1, 1932,          1,463,000.00
     Vandalia Railroad Company Consolidated Mortgage Bonds:
     Series A, 4%,     due February 1, 1955, $9,705,000.00
     Series B, 4%,     due November 1, 1957,  6,362,000.00
                                                16,067,000.00

     The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago & St. Louis Railway Company
Consolidated Mortgage Bonds:
     Series A, 4 1/2%, due October 1, 1940, $9,753,000.00
     Series B, 4 1/2%, due April 1, 1942,    8,528,000.00
     Series C, 4 1/2%, due November 1, 1942, 1,376,000.00
     Series D, 4%,     due November 1, 1945, 4,008,000.00
     Series E, 3 1/2%, due August 1, 1949,   1,757,000.00
     Series F, 4%,     due December 1, 1953, 9,518,000.00
     Series G, 4%,     due November 1, 1957, 7,945,000.00
     Series I, 4%,     due February 1, 1960, 2,373,000.00
     Series I, 4 1/2%, due August 1, 1963,   6,791,000.00
     Series J, 4 1/2%, due May 1, 1964,      3,490,000.00
                                                55,519,000.00
     The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago & St. Louis Railroad Company, General
Mortgage Bonds:
     Series A, 5%, due June 1, 1970,            20,000,000.00
                                        Total, $95,573,000.00
     And the Lessor hereby promises and agrees that it will appropriate all
payments received by it from the Lessee for or on account of installments of
interest and sinking funds to the payment of such installments, and it hereby
agrees that in the event that it shall fail so to do the Lessee may pay the
installment or installments so remaining unpaid directly to the person or
persons to whom the same may be due by the Lessor and may thereupon deduct the
amount so paid from the rental payable hereunder,
     3. A further sum in each and every year to enable the Lessor to pay the
expense of maintaining and preserving its corporate organization during the
continuance of this lease, including reasonable organization, administrative and
legal expenses; the same to be paid on the rendition of semi-annual bills
therefor.
     ARTICLE SECOND. The Lessee shall and will, from time to time and as often
as the same shall become due and payable, also pay and discharge, without
deduction from the rent aforesaid, any and all taxes, assessments, duties,
imposts and charges whatsoever which shall or may be lawfully levied, assessed
or imposed, during the continuance of this lease, under any law of the United
States or of the States of Pennsylvania, West Virginia, Ohio, Indiana or
Illinois, upon the Lessor or Lessee, with respect to the said demised railroads,
franchises and premises, or any part thereof; or any earnings, or income of the
same or any money which shall be paid, or which shall become payable to the
lessor as or on account of the rent hereinbefore reserved in Article First of
those presents, or otherwise in pursuance of these presents, or with respect to
any interest or rights under these presents, or upon the said railroads,
franchises and premises, earnings or income or money, interests or rights, or
which shall or may be levied, assessed or imposed upon any stockholder or
stockholders, or bondholder or bondholders of the Lessor, payment of which has
been assumed by the Lessee under Article First, sub-sections 1 and 2 hereof.
     ARTICLE THIRD. The lessee Shall and will from time to time, when and as the
same become due and demandable, fully pay and discharge without deductions from
the rent aforesaid any and all payments for or on account of rental or otherwise



which shall become due to and demandable by The Little Miami Railroad Company
under or pursuant to the aforesaid indenture or agreement of lease between that
Company and The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati and St. Louis Railway Company and The
Pennsylvania Railroad Company bearing date of 23rd day of February, A. D. 1870,
or any extensions thereof or supplements thereto which shall have been assented
to in writing by the Lessee, and will fully perform and discharge all covenants
and agreements of the lessor contained in said lease, or any such extensions
thereof or supplements thereto.  The Lessee will also and in like manner fully
pay and discharge without deduction from the rent aforesaid any and all payments
for or on account of rental or otherwise which shall become due to and
demandable by Terre Haute and Peoria Railroad Company under or pursuant to the
aforesaid indenture or agreement of lease between that Company and The Terre
Haute and Indianapolis Railroad Company bearing date of 1st day of October, A.
D. 1892; and the Lessee will likewise fully perform and discharge all covenants
and obligations assumed by or devolved upon the Lessor by the said leases, or
any extensions thereof or supplements thereto which shall have been assented to
in writing by the Lessee.  The Lessee will also, when and as the same become due
and demandable, make all payments and perform and discharge all covenants and
obligations assumed by or devolved upon the Lessor by any or all of the
contracts or agreements hereinbefore mentioned or referred to under which
trackage or other rights have been conferred upon or are possessed by the
Lessor; but nothing herein contained shall be held to prevent or debar the
Lessee from lawfully annulling or modifying any or all of said agreements or
from abandoning or surrendering the rights conferred thereunder, if and whenever
in its judgment such annulment, modification, abandonment or surrender shall be
beneficial to its interests and to the interests of the Lessor; and the Lessor
hereby authorizes and empowers the Lessee to take action of the character
indicated in the name and upon behalf of the Lessor when in the judgment of the
Lessee the further continuance of any or all of the said agreements or the
exercise of the rights conferred thereunder or thereby will be detrimental to
its interests and to those of the Lessor, and the same can be lawfully
terminated.
     ARTICLE FOURTH. The Lessee shall and will, at its own proper cost and
expense, and without deduction from the rent aforesaid, at all times during the
continuance of this lease, manage and operate the said railroads and property
hereby demised, in the same manner as the Lessor is now, or shall and may at any
time hereafter be, required by law to do; and shall and will observe and fully
comply with the terms, conditions and requirements of the leases and other
contracts, agreements and arrangements enumerated or referred to in the granting
clause of this lease so long as the same continue operative; and the said Lessee
shall and will, at its own proper cost and expense, and without deduction from
the rent aforesaid, at all times during the continuance of this lease, maintain,
preserve and keep the railroads, motive power, rolling stock, equipment and
premises hereby demised, and every part of the same, in thorough repair, working
order and condition, except as otherwise provided in Article Ninth hereof, so
that the business of the said demised railroads shall be preserved and
developed, and that the operations of the said railroads shall be at all times
conducted with safety and expedition, and that all future growth of such
business shall be duly provided for.
     ARTICLE FIFTH. It is further expressly covenanted and agreed by and between
the parties hereto that the Lessee may and will make from time to time during
the continuance of this Lease all such improvements upon and betterments and
additions to the demised premises as shall in its judgment be necessary to
enable it to operate the demised premises in the manner contemplated and
provided in Article Fourth hereof, such improvements, betterments and additions
to include the acquisition of additional rights of way or other real estate, the
construction or acquisition of extensions, branch railroads or additional yards,



additional tracks and sidings, new stations or depots, shops, engine-houses,
turntables and their appurtenances, or the reconstruction or substantial
improvement of any then existing stations, depots, shops, engine houses,
turntables and their appurtenances, the acquisition or construction of
additional locomotives, cars and other equipment or rolling stock; the
substantial improvement of locomotives, cars and other equipment or rolling
stock, the replacement of any then existing bridges with others of a better or
more durable type or construction, and generally the acquisition or construction
of any property or facilities the possession or use of which will in the
judgment of the Lessee promote the safe, expeditious and economical conduct of
its transportation service over and upon the demised premises, or the
development or growth thereof. The Lessee shall, in the first instance, provide
and furnish all moneys, material and labor required for such improvements,
betterments and additions, and conduct and prosecute all work connected
therewith and shall from time to time render to the Lessor full and detailed
statements of the cost thereof, and such cost shall constitute an indebtedness
of the Lessor to the Lessee, which shall, when and as such statements are
rendered, be promptly paid by the Lessor to the Lessee in money, if and to such
extent as, either in its Treasury or otherwise, the Lessor shall then have or
shall be able to procure moneys available therefor and properly applicable
thereto; or in case at any such times the Lessor shall not have and shall be
unable to procure moneys available there for, such indebtedness, or any portion
thereof, not then paid in money, shall be paid and discharged by the issue and
delivery to the Lessee of either bonds or capital stock, or both, of the Lessor,
as the Lessee shall at the time elect and designate in writing.
     ARTICLE SIXTH. All bonds issued under Articles Fifth and Seventh of such
denominations, shall bear interest at such rate or rates, shall be payable at
such tires as the parties hereto shall determine, and shall be secured, if the
parties hereto shall so determine, by mortgage upon the railroad, property and
franchises of the Lessor or otherwise, as the Directors of the Lessor shall by
resolution prescribe and as the Directors of the Lessee shall by resolution
approve.
     All capital stock issued under said Articles Fifth and Seventh shall be
Common Stock and shall be entitled to such return or dividend as shall be
prescribed and defined by Resolution of the Directors of the Lessor authorizing
its issue, and as shall be approved by Resolution of the Directors of the
Lessee, and such return or dividend limitation shall be distinctly embodied in
all certificates representing such stock.
     Save for the purposes set forth in Articles Fifth, Seventh and Fifteenth
hereof, and for the further purpose of extending, renewing or retiring any then
outstanding bonds or obligations of the Lessor, including those paid or retired
through the operations of Sinking Funds, the Lessors shall not and will not at
any time during the continuance of this lease, without the consent in writing of
the said Lessee first had and obtained, which consent shall be evidenced by a
resolution of its Board of Directors, increase or issue its capita1 stock, make
or issue any bond or obligation or voluntarily incur any indebtedness.  And if
at any tine during the continuance of this lease and at or immediately prior to
the maturity of the principal of any of its bonds or obligations the Lessor
shall be without moneys available for full payment of the principal thereof when
and as the same shall become payable, the Lessor shall thereupon, on the written
request of the Lessee, either adequately provide for extending the time for
payment of the principal thereof, or issue and deliver to the Lessee, to enable
it to provide for such payment, other bonds or obligations to provide for such
payment to an amount in the aggregate thereof at par equal to the aggregate at
par of such maturing bonds or obligations, bearing such rate of interest as in
the judgment of the Lessee shall be requisite in order to enable it to realize
for said bonds or obligations a sum equal to the par of the bonds or obligations



to be paid off, and thereupon said Lessee shall either provide and furnish the
Lessor with the moneys required to pay the principal of the maturing bonds or
obligations, which shall thereupon be promptly paid, discharged, cancelled and
wholly extinguished by the Lessor or shall provide by exchange or otherwise for
the payment or retirement of said maturing bonds or obligations.
     ARTICLE SEVENTH. It is further expressly covenanted and agreed by and
between the parties here to that the Lessor may, with the approval of the
Lessee, evidenced by a resolution of its Board of Directors, acquire by
consolidation, merger, purchase, lease or otherwise other lines of railroad,
together with rolling stock and other property appurtenant thereto, which it may
be lawfully empowered to acquire, upon such terms and conditions as shall be
approved and authorized by the Boards of Directors of the Lessor and Lessee,
respectively, and upon such acquisition the lines and other property so acquired
shall at once and without further action of the parties hereto become subject to
all the provisions of this lease as fully to all intents and purposes as if the
same had been the property of the Lessor at the time of the execution of this
indenture and had been specifically included herein, And the Lessee specifically
covenants and agrees that upon any such acquisition the rental payable hereunder
shall be automatically increased to the extent necessary to cover and provide
for any and all payments which through or because of such acquisition may have
been devolved upon the Lessor herein, and that it will further assume and
discharge in the manner and upon the terms and conditions applicable to the
other obligations of the Lessor all obligations of any sort or character which
through or because of such acquisition may have been imposed upon the Lessor.
For the purpose of enabling the Lessor to acquire other lines of railroad, the
acquisition of which may have been approved by the Lessee, it may issue its own
bonds or obligations or stock to amounts authorized and approved by the Lessee.
     ARTICLE EIGHTH. The Lessee shall and will at all times during the
continuance of this Lease, bear, pay and discharge, at its proper cost and
expense, and without any deduction or abatement from the rent hereinbefore
reserved, any and all expenses, costs, damages, liabilities, claims and demands
whatsoever which shall or may arise out of the possession, management or
operation by said Lessee of the said demised railroads and property, or any part
thereof, or out of the business of the same, under this lease; and shall and
will, at all times during the continuance of this lease hold, save and keep
harmless and fully indemnify the said lessor of, from and against any and all
costs and expenses of operating the railroads and premises hereby demised, and
from and against all damages, liabilities, actions and causes of action, suits,
claims and demands for or growing out of injuries to persons or property, or the
death of any person or thing, and of, from and against any and all costs,
damages, liabilities, actions and causes of action, suits, claims and demands
whatsoever which shall or may arise out of, or in respect to, the management,
operation or business of the said demised railroads and property, or any part
thereof, during the continuance of this lease, and the said Lessee shall and
wil1 defend all suits and claims which shall or may be brought against the
Lessor during the said continuance in respect to any matter or thing arising out
of the management or operation of the said demised railroads, or any part
thereof, and indemnify and save harmless the Lessor, of, from and against any
and all matters and things whatsoever of the character in this Article defined,
which might or could be a charge upon, or operate to reduce, the rent
hereinbefore reserved.
     ARTICLE NINTH. Such real and personal property of the Lessor as shall not,
in the opinion of the Lessee, be necessary for the then present or prospective
use of the Lessor's railroads, or for the protection of the interests of the
said Lessor therein, may, with the consent of the Lessor, evidenced by
Resolution of its Board of Directors, and in accordance with the provisions of
any mortgage or mortgages covering same, be sold from time to time by the



Lessee, and the Lessor shall, upon the request of the Lessee, execute and
deliver such proper conveyance and assurances of the property so sold as may be
necessary to effectuate such sales. The proceeds of all such sales shall enure
and be paid to the Lessee and shall be applied at its option either to the
reduction of the funded debt of the said Lessor or to betterments and
improvements upon or additions to the railroads and property hereby demised, but
not, however, in disregard of the provisions of any mortgage or mortgages
covering such property.
     The Lessor and Lessee shall prepare and certify a schedule, as of December
31, 1920, giving a general description of the motive power, rolling stock, and
movable shop and other tools and machinery belonging to the Lessor and the
record cost thereof as carried on the books as of that date and at that time,
and of any accrued depreciation thereon; and thereafter the Lessee shall have
the right to purchase any of such motive power, rolling stock and movable shop
and other tools and machinery, at its then value to be agreed upon by a
representative appointed by the Board of Directors of the Lessor and a
representative appointed by the Board of Directors of the Lessee, and reported
to such Boards, which value, however, shall not be less than the record cost
thereof less depreciation thereafter accrued. In the event of any purchase by
the Lessee the agreed purchase price sha11 be applied by the Lessee at its
option either to the reduction of the funded debt of the said Lessor or to
betterments and improvements upon or additions to the railroads and property of
the said Lessor hereby demised, but not, however, in disregard of the provisions
of any mortgage or mortgages covering such motive power, rolling stock and
movable shop and other tools and machinery.
     If at the expiration of the term herein prescribed or any sooner
termination thereof, due to the purchase by the Lessee of motive power, rolling
stock and equipment of the Lessor, as hereinbefore in this Article provided,
that remaining sha11 be inadequate for the transportation service which the
Lessor will be required to perform, the Lessee shall sell and deliver to the
Lessor, as of the date of said termination, motive power, rolling stock and
equipment in thorough repair, working order and condition, equivalent to the
motive power, rolling stock and equipment of the Lessor theretofore purchased by
the Lessee, at a price then to be agreed upon by a representative appointed by
the Board of Directors of the Lessee and a representative appointed by the Board
of Directors of the Lessor, and reported to such Boards, which price, however,
shall not be less than the original cost of said motive power, rolling stock and
equipment delivered to the Lessor, less depreciation.
     ARTICLE TENTH. The Lessee shall and will, at all times during the
continuance of this lease, keep the buildings upon the railroads and premises of
the Lessor hereby demised properly insured against loss by fire, and the Lessee
shall, at its own proper cost and expense, and without any deduction or
abatement from the rent hereinbefore reserved, pay the premiums on such
insurance and bear and defray any and a1l cost and expense connected therewith;
and in case of damages to, or destruction of, any building on the demised
premises, resulting from or occasioned by fire, the 1essee shall be entitled to
receive the insurance moneys, and, when so received, shall appropriate and apply
the same to the necessary repairs or reconstruction of any building so damaged
or destroyed, or the construction of other buildings, or improvements of or
additions to the demised railroads and property.
     ARTICLE Eleventh. In case the Lessee, its successors and assigns, shall at
any time or times hereafter during the continuance of this lease, fail or omit
to pay the rent as specified and provided in Articles First and Seventh of these
presents to be paid by the Lessee to the Lessor, or any part of such rent, when
and as the same shall become payable as in said Articles stipulated, and such
default shall continue for thirty days, or in case the Lessee, its successors or
assigns, shall fail or omit to keep and perform the covenants and agreements



herein contained, or any of them, and shall continue in default in respect to
the performance of any such covenant of agreement for the period of ninety (90)
days after notice thereof given in writing by Lessor, then, and in either and
every such case, it shall be lawful for the Lessor, its successors or assigns,
at its or their own option, to declare this lease forfeited and ended, and
thereupon to enter into and upon the railroads and premises hereby demised, and
any and every part thereof, and remove all persons therefrom; and thereupon and
from thenceforth, the said railroads and property hereby demised, with all
appurtenances thereof, and all additions and improvements which shall have been
made to the same, shall revert to the Lessor, to have, hold, possess and enjoy
as of its first or former estate therein, as fully and completely, in all
respects, as if this lease had not been made; and upon such entry for non-
payment of rent or breach or non-performance of any covenant or agreement herein
contained to be by the Lessee observed or performed, all the estate, right,
title, interest, property, possession, claim and demand whatsoever of the
Lessee, its successors or assigns, in or to the said railroads and property, or
any part thereof, shall absolutely cease, terminate and become and be void and
wholly extinguished, anything hereinbefore contained to the contrary in anywise
notwithstanding. In case of re-entry as aforesaid, the payments specified or
provided for in Articles First, Third and Seventh of these presents, and the
several installments thereof, shall be apportioned from the time of the last
preceding payments of such installments up to the time of such re-entry, and
such portion thereof as shall have been payable in respect to the intervening
time, shall be deemed and be taken to be due and payable, and the same shall he
paid by, and enforceable against, the Lessee accordingly; and it is further
declared and agreed that such re-entry shall not waive or prejudice any claim or
right of the Lessor to or for damages against the Lessee on account of such non-
payment of rent or non-performance or breach of the terms of this lease, and all
such claims and rights are hereby expressly preserved to the
said Lessor.
     ARTICLE TWELFTH. And the Lessor hereby covenants, promises and agrees to
and with the Lessee, its successors and assigns, that the Lessor, its successors
and assigns, shall and will at any time or times hereafter, and whenever
thereunto requested by the Lessee, its successors and assigns, execute,
acknowledge and deliver to the Lessee, its successors and assigns, at the proper
cost and expense of Lessee, its successors and assigns, any and all such further
instruments and assurances in the law for the better demising, leasing and
assigning to the Lessee, its successors and assigns, the railroads, rights,
franchises, privileges, property, assets, leases, arrangements, contracts,
trackage rights, and premises hereby demised or intended so to be upon and
subject to all and singular the rents, covenants and agreements hereinbefore
reserved, mentioned and prescribed, as the Lessee, its successors and assigns
sha11 be advised by its or their counsel learned in the law are reasonably
required for such purpose; and the Lessee covenants, promises and agrees to and
with the Lessor, its successors and assigns, that the Lessee, its successors and
assigns, shall and will at any time or times hereafter, and whenever thereunto
requested by Lessor, its successors and assigns, execute, acknowledge and
deliver to the Lessor, its successors and assigns, any and all instruments for
the more effectually assuring unto the Lessor, its successors and assigns, the
payment of the rent hereinbefore reserved and agreed to be paid, and the
performance of the promises and agreements hereinbefore set forth, on the part
and behalf of the Lessee to be kept and performed as the Lessor, its successors
and assigns, shall be advised by its or their counsel learned in the law are
reasonably required for such purpose.
     ARTICLE THIRTEENTH. At the end of the said term of this lease, or at an
earlier termination thereof, the Lessee, its successors and assigns, shall
redeliver and surrender to the Lessor, its successors and assigns, the railroads



and other property then subject to and embraced within the terms of this lease,
in as good order and condition as the same were at the commencement of said
term, or when they became subject to this lease; and in the event that they are
not in whole or in part in such good order and condition, the Lessee shall
reimburse the Lessor for the cost when incurred by it of putting them into such
good order and condition.
     ARTICLE FOURTEENTH. It is hereby expressly declared and agreed by and
between the parties hereto that these presents and all the articles, covenants,
agreements, terms and conditions thereof shall be binding upon and enure to the
benefit of the parties hereto, respectively, and their respective successors and
assigns.
     ARTICLE FIFTEENTH.  This lease shall take effect on the date of the final
approval thereof by the Interstate Commerce Commission and any other
governmental agency or body whose approval is necessary; but for all purposes of
accounting between the parties it shall be regarded and treated as effective and
operative on January 1, 1921, The current assets of the Lessor as of that date
shall, to the extent necessary, be used and applied by it to the payment and
liquidation of its current or open indebtedness. Should the current assets be
insufficient to pay in full such current or open indebtedness, the unpaid
balance shall be funded into bonds of the Lessor, or shall be paid off out of
the proceeds of bonds of the Lessor issued for such purpose, or in some other
way satisfactory to and approved by the Lessee. Should the current assets be
more than sufficient to pay and liquidate the current or open indebtedness of
the Lessor, the balance or excess thereof shall be retained by the Lessor and
applied by it to or towards the payments of amounts thereafter to become due to
the Lessee by the Lessor under the terms hereof.
ARTICLE SIXTEENTH. The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago and St. Louis Railroad
Company doth hereby constitute and appoint J. J. Turner to be its Attorney, for
it and in its name, and as and for its corporate act and deed, to acknowledge
this lease before any person having authority by the laws of the Commonwealth of
Pennsylvania to take such acknowledgement, to the intent that the same may be
duly recorded.
     And The Pennsylvania Railroad Company doth hereby constitute and appoint
Samuel Rea to be its Attorney, for it and in its name, and as and for its
corporate act and deed, to acknowledge this lease before any person having
authority by the laws of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania to take such
acknowledgement, to the intent that the same may be duly recorded.
     In Witness Whereof, The said parties have, pursuant to the express
authority and approval of their respective Boards of Directors, and also with
the express authority and approval of the stockholders of the Lessor and the
Lessee, given in the manner required by law, caused their respective corporate
seals to be hereunto affixed, and these presents to be signed on behalf of the
Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago and St. Louis Railroad Company by its President
or Vice-president, and Secretary or Assistant Secretary, and on behalf of The
Pennsylvania Railroad Company by its President or Vice-President, and Secretary
or Assistant Secretary, the day and year first herein written.

Signed, sealed and acknowledged in the presence of:
John W. Boggs
C. M. South

The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago and St. Louis Railroad Company (Seal)
By J. J. Turner  Vice-President
Attest: S. H. Church  Secretary

Geo. J. Adams



H. L. Heinzeroth

The Pennsylvania Railroad Company (Sea1)
By Sam'l Rea  President
Attest: Lewis Neilson  Secretary

          Commonwealth of Pennsylvania County of Allegheny ss:
     I hereby certify that on this 26th day of March, A. D. 1921, before me, the
subscriber, a notary public of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, duly
commissioned and qualified, residing in the City of Pittsburgh, J. J. Turner,
personally known to me to be the same person whose name is subscribed to the
foregoing instrument, appeared before me this day in person, and, being by me
duly sworn, did depose and say: that he is the vice-president of The Pittsburgh,
Cincinnati, Chicago and St. Louis Railroad Company, the corporation which
executed the foregoing instrument, and also the attorney of the said corporation
therein named; that the seal affixed to the said instrument is the corporate
seal of the said corporation; that he did sign and seal the said instrument as
vice-president and as attorney in behalf of the said corporation and by
authority
of its board of directors contained in resolutions adopted at a meeting held on
the twenty-third day of March, 1921; and that he acknowledged the said
instrument to be the free act and deed of the said corporation.
     Subscribed and sworn to before me, and my hand and notarial seal hereto
affixed in witness whereof, the day and year aforesaid.
(Notarial Seal)
John W. Boggs
Notary Public
My Commission Expires March 11, 1925.
          Commonwealth of Pennsylvania County of Allegheny ss:
I hereby certify that on this 31st day of March, A. D. 1921, before me, the
subscriber, a notary public of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, duly
commissioned and qualified, residing in the City of Pittsburgh, personally
appeared S. H. Church, who being by me duly sworn, did depose and say: that he
is the secretary of The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago and St. Louis Railroad
Company, the corporation which executed the foregoing instrument, and that he
was personally present at the execution of the said instrument; that J. J.
Turner, as vice-president and as attorney of the said corporation, affixed the
common or corporate seal of the said corporation to the said instrument and
signed and acknowledged the same as the act and deed of the said corporation in
pursuance of authority contained in the resolutions of the board of directors of
the said corporation adopted at a meeting held on the twenty-third day of March,
1921; that the seal affixed to the said instrument is the common or corporate
seal of said The Pittsburgh, Cincinnati, Chicago and St. Louis Railroad Company
and that deponent signed his name to the same as an attesting witness.
     Subscribed and sworn to before me, and my hand and notarial seal hereto
affixed in witness whereof, the day and year aforesaid.
(Notarial Seal)
John W. Boggs
Notary Public
My Commission Expires March 11, 1925.
          Commonwealth of Pennsylvania City of Philadelphia ss:
     I hereby certify that on this 29th day of March, A. D. 1921, before me, the
subscriber, a notary public of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, duly
commissioned and qualified, residing in the City of Philadelphia, Samuel Rea,
personally known to me to be the same person whose name is subscribed to the
foregoing instrument, appeared before me this day in person, and, being by me
duly sworn, did depose and say: that he is the president of The Pennsylvania



Railroad Company, the corporation which executed the foregoing instrument, and
also the attorney of the said corporation therein named; that the seal affixed
to the said instrument is the corporate seal of the said corporation; that he
did sign and seal the said instrument as president and as attorney in behalf of
the said corporation and by authority of its board of directors contained in
resolutions adopted at a meeting held on the twenty-third day of March, 1921;
and that he acknowledged the said instrument to be the free act and deed of the
said corporation.
Subscribed and sworn to before me, and my hand and notarial seal hereto affixed
in witness whereof, the day and year aforesaid.
(Notarial Seal)
N. Spering
Notary Public
My Commission Expires April 1, 1923.
          Commonwealth of Pennsylvania City of Philadelphia ss:
     I hereby certify that on this 29th day of March, A. D. 1921, before me, the
subscriber, a notary public of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, duly
commissioned and qualified, residing in the City of Philadelphia, personally
appeared Lewis Neilson, who, being by me duly sworn, did depose and say: that he
is the secretary of The Pennsylvania Railroad Company, the corporation which
executed the foregoing instrument, and that he was personally present at the
execution of the said instrument; that Samuel Rea, as president and as attorney
of the said corporation, affixed the common or corporate seal of the said
corporation to the said instrument and signed and acknowledged the same as the
act and deed of the said corporation in pursuance of authority contained in the
resolutions of the board of directors of the said corporation adopted at a
meeting held on the twenty-third day of March, 1921; that the seal affixed to
the said instrument is the common or corporate seal of said The Pennsylvania
Railroad Company and that deponent signed his name to the same as an attesting
witness.
     Subscribed and sworn to before me, and my hand and notarial seal hereto
affixed in witness thereof, the day and year aforesaid.
(Notarial Seal)
N. Spering
Notary Public (Seal)
My Commission expires April 1, 1923.
Received Oct. 6, 1922 at 1:15 P. M.
Recorded Oct. 9, 1922.
Fee $11.50
(Stamp)
Recorder.


